ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE PLANNING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

HELD ON 3rd FEBRUARY , 2009

Meeting commenced:
 1.30 pm.   .

        "
              ended:
 1.45 pm .
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair


Councillor Norbert Potter 


Peter Baker, David Evans, Steven Lee and Paul Walker 
 
	Item No./Subject
	Action Required
	Responsible Officer



	1.Action Sheet Arising from the
 Planning Lead Member Briefing
 held on 5th January , 2009.  
	Action sheet approved. 

	

	2. Lead Member  Decisions(Part 1)

Salford Central Development Framework: Representations and Proposed Changes to the Development Framework

	The Lead Member considered a report setting out feedback received during a consultation exercise undertaken between 13th May and 3rd June, 2008,on a draft Development Framework for the Regeneration of Salford Central  and indicating how the responses could  influence the final version of the Development Framework which was  due to be completed in Spring  2009. 

He referred to the request from residents that the land in the vicinity of St Phillips Church, Trinity, be retained as informal public open space. Officers reported that, although the area had been left vacant for some years, it was actually designated for development rather than as open space.  On balance, taking into account the visual impact in the Conservation Area, noting the availability of other open space in the vicinity , and the impact on the overall proposals in Salford Central, the  Lead Member did not support the request.

The Lead Member also noted, but felt it was not possible to accede to, the requests made by CHART for development in the area. Having considered the report ,and the discussion at the Briefing, the Lead Member (a)approved  the proposed changes to the Development Framework in response to representations made in the Consultation Process and (b) asked the Central Salford Project Co-ordinator to consider options for the greater public use of the gardens which Salford City Council provided adjacent to Salford Cathedral and to liaise with the Associate Director, Property Development and  Review,  to ascertain if the agreements upon which land was conveyed contained any directions as to  future use. 

	David Greenfield  
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